
 

Welcome to our May Edition of the 
bi-monthly newsletter “The Inde-
pendent”. 
 
The cover of this edition I will be dis-
cussing 3 key areas: COVID-19, the 
finalisation of Mental Health Respite: 
Carer Support (MHR:CS) commonly 
known as “Youth Break” within St 
Michaels after 10 years and finally a 
discussion on the Assistive Technolo-
gy Smart Home Development here at 
22 Hoblers Bridge Road Newstead. 
 
COVID-19 
As everyone is aware we have all 
been on restricted operations over 
the last few months and I thank our 
staff and participants on how well we 
have come through this pandemic by 
following a detailed and lengthy Con-
tingency Plan laid out by the Associa-

tion. As we head into stage two from 
stage one many of these restrictions 
are now being relaxed, however I 
remind all of us to remain vigilant 
and maintain practices learnt during 
this exposure to a highly infectious 
virus. 
 
St Michaels will continue the follow-
ing practices:- 
 Keep 1.5 metres away from oth-

ers (1 person per 4 square metres 
in a room). This does not mean 
your support person. 

 Infection control  
 Washing/sanitizing our hands 
 PPE use when needed 
 Structured and regular cleaning 

protocols 
 Little things like coughing and 

sneezing into our elbows or stay-
ing home if we are sick  

 
St Michaels is now transitioning our 
CoVID-19 Contingency Plan to form 
two smaller plans, one being a sim-
plified CoVID safe plan that links with 
Worksafe Tasmania's requirements 
for a compliance plan by 15th June 
and a CoVID Recovery Plan on how 
we continue to transition out of the 
pandemic stage as we work collec-

tively with CoVID-19 risks for our sec-
tor. 
 
Mental health respite: Carer Support 
After 10 years of providing respite 
and transition support through the 
Department Social Security, Youth-
Break as it was branded, has now 
finished as the transfer from the 
Commonwealth Program of the Care 
Recipient (participants) have now all 
transitioned to the NDIS. That said, 
the program was based to help Car-
ers as much as the Care Recipient, so 
to support Carers, Carers will now be 
able to access additional services 
through the new gateway, which is 
being run for the State of Tasmania 
through Carers Tasmania on 1800 
242 636. The finalisation of this won-
derful program has had the final peo-
ple in the program being sent a letter 
from myself and if you wish to dis-
cuss any concerns please do not hesi-
tate to contact me on 6331 7651. 
Respite support (NDIS call it short-
term accommodation) should now 
come from the NDIS Plan of the par-
ticipant. 
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NEW Accommodation: Assistive 
Technology Smart Home Building 
Project 
Update on some good news: the 
building of our Assistive Technology 
Smart Home Building Project is well 
and truly underway. 
 
The project consists of 14 buildings 
that have the following capabilities 
or capable of the following; automa-
tion via tablet/voice control for TV, 
heating, curtains, doors, windows 
etc. They are also fitted with a hoist 
lift to and from the bathroom that 
are built into the ceiling and kitchen, 
that have sink areas that will move 
up and down at the touch of a 
button or a manual process. Please 
note; four of these buildings will be 
fully fitted with the above, however 
all the wiring and infrastructure is 
built into the walls ready for retrofit 
depending on the needs of the ten-
ant or participant of the NDIS. 

Nine individual units are there for 
those tenants on our waiting list and 
they will be called and interviewed in 
July/August, however a number of 
this list have been placed during that 
time of the waiting list creation. If 
you are interested please do not hes-
itate to contact me. 
 
We have two, 2 bedroom homes that 
are designed for high needs people 
with accessibility issues. These units 
have been fully fitted with equip-
ment or can be filled with equipment 
for one staff member and for one 
participant in an affordable accom-
modation rental price. 
 
Supported Independent Living (SIL) is 
available with 3 to 4 bedroom group 
homes where one staff and three 
participants in a smart adaptable 
housing situation will be available.  
 

We are currently reviewing our 
waiting list for these buildings, how-
ever given the needs of the commu-
nity St Michael's would consider 
looking at applicants for these 4 Sup-
ported Independent Living smart 
homes. 
 
In summary over the last couple of 
months quite a lot has happened. As 
always we welcome (especially as 
restrictions are easing) the oppor-
tunity to discuss any of your con-
cerns in a more direct manner via 
telephone, face-to-face meetings 
and/or email. 
 
On behalf of our team we hope you 
enjoy reading the stories within the 
newsletter. 
 
Stay safe, follow social distancing 
and we will speak to you again soon. 
 
John 
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